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For more information and links, visit the NWOPA Website  

The Claim Post is 
the official 
newsletter of the 
Northwestern 
Ontario Prospectors 
Association.  
The purpose of the 
Claim Post is to 
provide a forum for 
our members to 
discuss current 
events and 
exchange 
information.  
The views and 
opinions expressed 
in this newsletter 
are not necessarily 
those of the 
Northwestern 
Ontario Prospectors 
Association including 
all of its members 
and Directors. The 
writers accept full 
ownership of their 
contributions. 

The Claim Post 
Fall 2010  

Photo credit: Prospector and geology student Benjamin Kuzmich 
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The Claim Post is               
published bi-annually in   
Thunder Bay, Ontario.  
 
Contact Information: 
NWOPA 
P.O. Box 10124 
Thunder Bay, Ontario 
P7B 6T6 
www.nwopa.net 
 
Claim Post Editor: 
Suzanne Halet 
Phone: (807) 251-9863 
shalet@magmametals.ca 
 
Distribution: 
Cyndee Komar 
Phone: (807) 475-1414 
Fax: (807) 767-2550 
nwopa@tbaytel.net 

NWOPA OBJECTIVES 
To represent and further the 
interests, serve the needs, and 
support the aspirations of the 
individual prospectors in 
Northwestern Ontario.  

Hello All, 
 
What a fantastic field season 2010 we have had! As I write this I see the trees bare 
of leaves, and the sky beginning to bring the first blanket of snow. It’s November 
and we also had an early start to the field season. Christmas is around the corner 
and planning for the winter field season has begun. 
 
The NWOPA executive has been busy with the numerous social activities that our 
membership annually enjoys. The Christmas party is set for Friday, December 3. 
 
A second round of MAM (Mining Act Modernization) sessions was recently held 
and the responses should be on MNDMF’s website by mid-November. Apparently 
we are working on Phase II of MAM and all the regulations should be in place 
within five years. 
 
The NWOPA board has also reviewed NWOPA by-laws and is prepared to make 
some needed changes. Discussion and voting was held at the Nov. 11 Special 
Meeting, and our by-law changes were passed. 
 
In the new year preparations for the annual Northwestern Ontario Mines & 
Minerals Symposium, to be held during the week of April 4-8, 2011, will begin.  
Plan to attend. Details to follow. 
 
We are really busy, planning, meeting and working towards an uncertain future, 
hopefully one which allows for the continued exploration of Ontario’s mineral 
wealth. 
 
Thank you for listening, 
 
Barb D’Silva 
President NWOPA 
Northwestern Ontario Prospectors Association 
24 October 2010 

The President’s Message 

Left: photo courtesy of Benjamin Kuzmich, taken while doing field 
exploration at Toronto Lake. 
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Geraldton Trade Show and Mining Expo 
April 23-24, 2010 
 
NWOPA participated in the mining expo with a display centered on a gold panning activity. Similar to 
our participation in other community and educational events, we distributed literature on job 
opportunities in mining, NWOPA loot bag items for the young miners in the crowd such as tumbled 
amethyst and colouring pages. 
 
The gold panning attracted over 100 panners of all ages over the 1½ days of the show.  Thanks to 
Accurassay Labs everyone was successful in finding a nugget after patiently washing the sand away.  
Finding real gold and being able to keep it was priceless in the looks on the kids’ faces and even more so 
on the senior crowd’s faces.  Most of the participants can now tell the difference between gold and 
fool’s gold or pyrite. 
 
My thanks and appreciation is extended to NWOPA member Chris Bishop for his assistance at this 
event. 
 
Bob Chataway 
Director 
Education, Events and Advocacy Committee, NWOPA 
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NWOPA HELPS TO ASSIST GALU ATTEND THE 2010 PDAC IN TORONTO 

 
Students in picture: (left to right) Amir Hossein Karami, Benjamin Kuzmich, Seamus 

Magnus, Janine Klarner, Bret Timmis, Dana Maagi, Sean O’Hare, Shayna Milhalus, Isabelle 
Therriault, Matthew Deller, Raya Puchalski, Ryanne Ziegler 
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Biting the hand that feeds them... 
 
 
Be afraid, folks, the worst may be yet to come.  All the hue and cry lately from mineral explorationists has been 
against Bill 191, the ludicrous Far North Act.  The Far North Act, which will turn 225,000 square km of 
swampland in the middle of nowhere into one vast carbon sink, is brought to us by Ministry of Natural 
Resources, those folks who have never met any economic development they didn’t want to stifle. 
 
We are right to yell and scream about Bill 191.  Just as the potentially hugely rich Ring of Fire mineral deposits 
are getting a foothold our government is pushing through legislation to ensure that nothing else will be found or 
developed in future. 
 
But wait a minute.  While we’ve been concentrating on this unfolding disaster, another one, just as insidious, is 
sneaking in the back door.  I refer to Bill 173, the Modernized Mining Act.  ‘Modernization’ apparently means 
kowtowing to everyone and his dog out there in order to combat the evils of mineral exploration. Hence the 
Plans and Permits regulations, currently being developed by a majority of non-mining interests, with exploration 
industry people a definite minority.  It looks almost certain that plans will be required for all activities that don’t 
disturb the land, and that permits will be required for all other activities. 
 
These permits, which will apply to a raft of activities that minimally disturb the ground surface, like stripping, 
diamond drilling and trail construction, will be restrictive, time consuming, lengthy processes.  Think of MNR’s 
Work Permits, which take a leisurely six weeks to snail their way through the bureaucracy – if no one objects 
to anything. 
 
Under the Plans and Permits regulations currently proposed, it will take you at least 20 days to even enter your 
property to break off a few rock samples.  Permits will take a minimum of 60 days to pass slowly through the 
system – if there are no objections.  60 days!  That’s a winter’s drill season, or a huge chunk out of a summer. 
This will be a major drag on grass roots prospecting and junior exploration.  While applications are written and 
permits are in process financing will be stifled, work seasons will be lost, flexibility will be minimal, and impatient 
investors will sell out and move on to more distant plays with more action. This, combined with ongoing First 
Nations uncertainties, will be a major deterrent to the financing of Ontario’s junior exploration sector.  
Financing, and junior exploration activity, will simply move on to more efficient and secure jurisdictions, and 
both our Quebec and Manitoba neighbours are ahead of us on both counts.  There seems to be little or no 
realization by Bill 173’s designers that Ontario must remain competitive with the rest of the world if it wants 
the mineral resource investment pipeline to continue. 
 
In the latest Fraser Institute survey five Canadian provinces place in the top 10 mining jurisdictions in the world.  
Ontario wallows down in the 20s.  While our government talks up the benefits of minerals and mining they 
seem to be systematically biting the hand that feeds them. Ostensibly drafted to address concerns of 
environmentalists, First Nations and Southeastern Ontario cottage owners, most of these ‘modernizations’, 
with the exception of land tenure revisions, have been designed by bureaucrats with little or no mineral 
exploration experience, and the whole package amounts to using a sledgehammer to swat a few mosquitoes.  
And they are being rammed down our throats whether we like them or not. 
 
 
David S. Hunt, P. Geo. is a NWOPA director and a consulting geologist in Thunder Bay 
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Article courtesy of The Chronicle Journal Newspaper. Written by Carl Clutchey of the North Shore Bureau. Article published on Friday, 
September 24, 2010. Articles that we post may not be in the opinion of the board of NWOPA, but we feel is relevant to distribute to our 
readership.  
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Article: “Enviro-babble threatens Ontario” was written by Toronto 
Sun columnist  Christina Blizzard, and syndicated to The Chronicle 
Journal on September 22, 2010. The Opinion piece “Can We Skip 
The Rhetoric?” was published in The Chronicle Journal on Sept. 24, 
2010. Articles that we post may not be in the opinion of the board of 
NWOPA, but we feel is relevant to distribute to our readership.  

Left: photo provided by Benjamin Kuzmich 
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The Northwestern Ontario Mines & Minerals Symposium 
2010 

 
This year the NWO Mines & Minerals Symposium was the biggest and best yet. The feeling amongst the 
delegates was one of optimism. It seemed liked the deep economic recession never affected the mining 
industry. People were upbeat and deals were made by many of the prospectors. 
 
The large turnout created a waiting list for exhibitor space and the Awards Luncheon was sold out early. 
Planning is underway to make the Symposium larger for 2011. The excellent technical program was 
standing room only. The short course on rare earth elements and rare metals was oversubscribed and 
enthusiastically enjoyed by all. The presenters are to be commended for their presentations which are 
now available on the NWOPA website. Check it out... 
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Deadline for purchasing tickets 
is “Friday, November 26” for the: 

 
2010 

NWOPA CHRISTMAS PARTY 
 

Da Vinci Centre, Thunder Bay 
 

Friday, December 3, 6:30 p.m. 
 

Buffet/Dance/Prizes/Cash Bar 
 

Music will be supplied by 
Maverick Entertainment (local DJ) 

“Dancing &  Karaoke” 
 

$25/person 
 

For Tickets, please contact: 
Cyndee Komar, Geo logy  Office, 435 James St. S., 

Thunder Bay (Tel. 807-475-1414) 

(purchase tickets by cash or cheque only) 


